
The Quinta Primary School
Autumn Term 1 Newsletter 5 13.10.23

A reminder this Sunday is a chance to
come and meet us to look around school.
Some of our prefects will be helping to
show you around so spread the word and
pop in for coffee.

The preschool and classrooms will be open
for you to have a look at the kind of work
that the children are doing in school.

Thank you for taking the time to come and
meet the teacher or arrange a phone call to
discuss how your child has settled into their
new year. These parent teacher evenings
are another significant part of building
positive relationships between home and
school.

The school dinners will be changing next
half term. The red meal will be the most
popular meals based on our children’s
requests and the alternatives will remain as
jacket potato, sandwich or pasta so there
really is something for everyone. Look out
for this.

Finally, a huge thank you to the volunteers
who are collectively known as The Friends
of Quinta. Tonight’s disco was another
massive success which simply wouldn’t be
possible without the efforts of those
dedicated souls working tirelessly behind
the scenes. Thank you.



Key Information

Flu Immunisation in School

We have had a few queries regarding who will be receiving the Flu Immunisation. This will be offered to all children
within the school (Pre-school to Year 6). If you have not filled out the E-consent form which was emailed to you last
week it is assumed that you do not wish for your child to receive the immunisation.

Kind regards,

The School Office

Letter from the Immunisations Team below regarding Econsent...

The Quinta Primary School session date is Tuesday 17th October 2023

The children's nasal spray flu vaccine is safe and effective. It's offered every year to children to help protect them
against flu.

Flu can be an unpleasant illness and can cause serious complications. Children can catch and spread flu easily.
Vaccinating your child also protects vulnerable family members and friends.

The vaccination is free and is a quick, simple, and painless spray up the nose. Even if your child had the vaccine last
year, types of flu can vary, so it is recommended to have it annually to maximise protection. Since the flu vaccine
programme was introduced, most children offered the vaccine in schools have received the flu nasal spray annually.

The School Aged Immunisations Team will only vaccinate children with a valid E-consent form.

For more information about the nasal spray flu vaccine please read the online leaflet: Protecting your child against flu.
This leaflet includes information about the small number of children for whom the nasal spray vaccine is not appropriate
for. Further information can also be found on the NHS website.

If your child becomes wheezy, has a bad attack of asthma, or has started oral steroids for their asthma after you
complete the E-consent form, please contact the team on: wcnt.immunisation@nhs.net

Yours sincerely,
Cheshire East School Age Immunisation Team

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1087835/UKHSA-12388-protecting-your-child-against-flu-2022-2023.pdf
http://www.nhs.uk/child-flu
mailto:wcnt.immunisation@nhs.net


Apply for a school place for September 2024

Applications can now be made for children due to start
school in September 2024. Children born between 1st
September 2019 and 31st August 2020, will be due to
start primary school in September 2024. Parents are
strongly advised to apply for three preferences using the
following website
www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schooladmissions

http://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schooladmissions


For children starting Secondary School





Remembering your child’s belongings in a morning

Please can we ask that all children are delivered to school with all the items that they require. We have had a
number of instances where parents and carers have been delivering items throughout the morning placing extra
workload on The School Office and interrupting the children's classes.



Join us for our Themed Lunch

Tuck in to our tasty Halloween lunch on
Tuesday 31st October for some spooktacular
scrummy treats. Booking can be made via
Scopay prior to Monday 23rd October.



Join us for our Bonfire Themed Lunch

Join us on Thursday 2nd November for our Bonfire Lunch. We have a number of November delights for your
children to enjoy. Please order via Scopay by Monday 23rd October.



Reminders

Nut allergies -We have a large number of children with severe nut allergies. We are a nut free school so please
ensure all packed lunches and snacks are nut free.

PE Kit - Please remember that your child can come to school in their P.E. kits for P.E. days. You should have had a
note on Seesaw to let you know when your child has P.E. This is different in the reception classes. The children will
have their P.E. kits in school to change into.

Attendance - Holidays in Term Time
This year we are looking to improve even further with attitudes to learning. Within attitudes to learning we include
attendance. Last year our overall attendance was well above the national averages and this contributed to our
most successful year for pupil performance. We did not issue any fixed penalty notices last year due to the national
disruption and the isolated cases that fell within this permissible action. With teacher strikes and additional bank
holidays it felt disingenuous to then fine for a few days over. However this year we will be issuing FPNs for
unauthorised absence over 10 sessions (5 days)
We advise parents/carers to avoid taking children out of school in term time. Holidays taken in term time will not be
authorised. If parents/carers decide to take child/children out of school, please call into the school office for a
Leave of Absence form to be completed - this is so that we can accurately identify where a child is. Where we
believe a child has been on holiday when we have been told they are on holiday we reserve the right to ask for
medical evidence or fine.

Please remember that taking your child out of school without the school’s authorisation may result in the school
requesting the Local Authority to issue a Fixed Penalty Notice to each parent/carer for each child.
The penalties are shown below.
Please be aware that only a few days of absence can impact significantly on a child’s attendance percentage and
consequently the child’s education and learning. Missing one week per school year is the same as missing half a
term of primary education - 140 lessons. 60% of primary aged pupils who missed more than 19 days did not
achieve the expected standard in 2019.

Holidays exceeding 10 or more sessions will result in a fixed penalty notice as explained below.



Children on Social Media The Quinta Primary has a presence on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram, if you do not
wish for any images of your child to be used on these platforms please let the School Office know.

Coats Your child will be outside if it’s raining. If they do not bring a coat to school they will be wet. Children will
have the option to stay under the lodge, shelter under the key stage 1 classrooms or under the hall canopy.
Children will only be inside if the temperature is unbearably cold.

Healthy School Snacks

Snacks play a major part in children’s diets. Here are ideas for healthy snacks for children in the classroom and
afterschool programs:

Fruits and vegetables

Dried Fruit – raisins, dried apricots, dried mango.

Healthy Grains - bread, crackers, cereal bars

Dairy – yogurt, cheese

Children will be told to put unhealthy snacks back in their lunchboxes if they are seen eating them at playtime.
Bread, fruit, vegetables and dairy are permitted. Crisps, chocolate, sweets and *cakes are not permitted. The
school occasionally allows unhealthy treats such as cake as part of fundraising or celebration days. You will be
notified of these days.

Drinks in school
Please can you ensure your child has water in their bottle. There are occasions where some children will only drink
water with cordial and if this is the case then exceptions can be made. However, if your child brings energy drinks,
carbonated drinks or other branded bottles, they will be given them back at the end of the day to take home.
Children have access to water to fill up during the day.



School Uniform

Here at The Quinta we pride ourselves on how smart all our students present themselves everyday. As we
approach half term we would like to politely remind parents to ensure the correct school uniform is used - no
trainers with uniform, remember ties and correct PE kit.

Our school uniform can be purchased from DP Sportswear, please see contact details below. All items of uniform
can be purchased from DP Sportswear not just our logoed uniform.

Address: 50 Bromley Road, Congleton, Cheshire CW12 1PT

Telephone: 01260 274400 Email: sales@dpsportswear.co.uk

A Prompt Start to the School Day

In the mornings, as we support children with settling into their new classes and developing their independence, we
encourage the children to have their belongings ready and with them so that they walk into the classroom promptly.
If you need to speak to the teacher, please ensure that your child is in class already and if you have forgotten to
give your child something, please bring it round to the office.

Club Attendance

If your child cannot attend a club then please can we ask that you send a note into school to give to the teacher
who runs the club so that registers can be updated. If there are two sessions in a row where children do not attend
clubs, they will risk losing their place in this and any other clubs.

Consent Form - Participating in activities 2023-2024 and ongoing
We require a parent/carer/guardian consent form for 2023-2024 and ongoing. Please read the
following agreement and give your consent to your child participating in the listed activities. If at any
time you wish to withdraw your consent please inform the school in writing.

Please click here to access the consent form for activities.

Consent Form - Photographic and Video 2023-2024 and ongoing
We require a parent/carer/guardian consent form for 2023-2024 and ongoing. Please read the
following agreement and give your consent to your child being photographed or videoed. If at any
time you wish to withdraw your consent please inform the school in writing.

Please click here to access the consent form for photographs and video.

mailto:sales@dpsportswear.co.uk
https://forms.gle/gpQ775ztV5Wg8RuG6
https://forms.gle/DtYTP4S2dDaKV1Kz8


School Communications and Applications

Seesaw
Seesaw is the application that we use within school to document your child's learning journey. If you require further
information regarding this please see below.

Seesaw app information
Welcome to Seesaw handout

It might help you to print out the QR code and keep this as once you log out of your child’s account you will need
the code to log back in again. If you are having difficulties please see your child’s class teacher.

School Spider

School Spider is The Quinta Primary School's main form of communication. If you are new to the school or are
having problems using the application please follow the steps below.

For new parents

To create an account with School Spider:

● Download the FREE School Spider App
● Select our school
● Click Parent Login
● Click ‘Create Account’
● Input the email address we have on file for your child/children
● Follow the steps in the email you receive. Please note, your username is NOT your email address

For existing parents

If you have used School Spider before but you cannot remember your login details:

● Make sure you have the latest version of School Spider App
● Select our school
● Click Parent Login
● Click Forgot Password
● Enter your email address and it will send you a reset password link and username. Please note, your

username is NOT your email address

Parent App Guide.pdf

SEND

https://help.seesaw.me/hc/en-us/articles/7602988781453-One-Seesaw-App
https://web.seesaw.me/families
https://hubs.ly/Q022cZGP0


Visyon’s Families and Communities Team (Autumn Term)

For more information on the parent/carer workshops please click here

Bonfire Night at the Wacky Warehouse

The Wacky Warehouse at the Heath Farm is holding a special
event for children with additional needs and SEND who struggle
with loud noises. They are welcomed to play for free on Bonfire
night!

https://www.thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk/serve_file/20295475


SEND Support and Paperwork

Last week information was shared about the changes to high needs funding. Cheshire East’s expectations around
hours and paperwork at school level has also changed.

The school SEND stages are

First Concerns: These are written by class teachers. This is any child needing additional support or interventions
from the class teacher or TA for 6 hours or more a week. The child can stay on this stage until their needs change
where they can be removed or moved up.

School Support Plan: These are written by key adults and class TAs. This is for any child receiving over 12 hours
additional support or intervention from the class teacher or TA but still requiring additional support. When a child
gets to 20 hours or more additional support the school can apply for a Needs Assessment.

Now staff have spent three weeks with the children SEND paperwork will be started next week.







Safeguarding
- Mr Sharpe (headteacher) DSL - Designated Safeguard Lead
- Mrs Bernard (SENCO) Deputy DSL
- Ms Stones (assistant headteacher) Deputy DSL
- Mrs Wootton (Y4 class teacher) Deputy DSL
- Miss S Massey (Deputy DSL)

Sun safety tips:
- Spend time in the shade when the sun is strongest. In the UK, this is between 11am and 3pm from March

to October.
- Never burn cover up with suitable clothing and sunglasses
- Take extra care with children use at least factor 30 sunscreen

Sunscreen and sun safety - NHS

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/seasonal-health/sunscreen-and-sun-safety/




Exciting Opportunities

Fancied playing an instrument?

Children are invited to Class 10 on
Wednesday 8th November at 15:20 to
give some instruments a whirl.









Friends of Quinta - PTA

Your PTA Needs You

Friends of Quinta are looking for support to help with their amazing fundraising events.

We hold termly discos, an annual Summer Fair along with a Christmas Winter Wonderland. In addition
to these, we would like to hold some further events such as quiz nights, wreath making and a delicious
cake night.

To be able to run all of these brilliant events and to raise funds for the school, we need some more help
and support from parents; it should only take a few hours of volunteer time and the more support we
have, the more we can do. Initially we would like a couple of parents from each class if possible. The
main aim for these individuals will be to raise awareness of the events within their year groups and
consequently across the school.

If you would be interested in being a class rep please let your child’s class teacher know and we
welcome you aboard the Friends of Quita PTA team. For further information please contact
sbm@thequitna.cheshire.sch.uk

The Quinta Primary School lottery

The Quinta Primary School lottery has been set up specifically to raise money and make a difference for
our children!

It's a fantastic way to bring Parents, Carers, Teachers and the wider community together, in partnership
with our school, and at the same time give something back. We hope to raise funds that can support and
enrich the education of our children - we aim to provide extra resources for the children, improve the
school environment as well as run extra curricular activities such as music, art and sport.

Your support is greatly appreciated and we wish you good luck!

- Will Sharpe - Headteacher

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/the-quinta-primary-school

EasyFundraising

EasyFundraising turn daily shopping into everyday magic!

Easyfundraising partners with over 7,000 brands who will donate part of what you spend to a cause of your
choice, that being The Quinta Primary School if you sign up using the link below. It won't cost you any extra, the

mailto:sbm@thequitna.cheshire.sch.uk
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/the-quinta-primary-school


cost is covered by the brand.

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=181267&invite=1wsoly&referral-campaign
=c2s

By simply signing up to the EasyFundraising website The Quinta Primary School will receive a £5 bonus - an easy
way to support the school without too much hassle!

Safeguarding
- Mr Sharpe (headteacher) DSL - Designated Safeguard Lead
- Mrs Bernard (SENCO) Deputy DSL
- Ms Stones (assistant headteacher) Deputy DSL
- Mrs Wootton (Y4 class teacher) Deputy DSL
- Miss S Massey (Deputy DSL)

Sun safety tips:
- Spend time in the shade when the sun is strongest. In the UK, this is between 11am and 3pm from March

to October.
- Never burn cover up with suitable clothing and sunglasses
- Take extra care with children use at least factor 30 sunscreen

Sunscreen and sun safety - NHS

Dates
Click here for holiday dates

● Friday 15th September all of year 6 will be going to CHS for the whole day. Register will be taken here at
school then we will take the children across.

● Tempest Photography - Individual and Sibling Photos - 11th October 2023 - if you do not wish for your
child to be photographed please let the school office know.

● Tempest Photography - Class Groups and Year 6 Leavers - 23rd May 2024

Sporting dates for your Diaries

Bee Active
● Monday 16th October KS1 Team Building
● Monday 4th December KS2 Sports Explorers
● Monday 5th February KS1 Gymnastics
● Monday 11th March KS2 Inclusive sports and wheelchair basketball
● Monday 15th April KS1 Olympics
● Monday 20th May KS2 Combat Dodgeball

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=181267&invite=1wsoly&referral-campaign=c2s
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=181267&invite=1wsoly&referral-campaign=c2s
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/seasonal-health/sunscreen-and-sun-safety/
https://www.thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk/serve_file/19098212


Skip-hop( last time as Lee is retiring)
● Tuesday 30th April and Wednesday 1st May

Watersports
● Year 3 Thursday June 20th
● Year 4 Wednesday 10th July
● Year 5 Wednesday 19th June
● Year 6 Wednesday 22nd May

Swimming pool in use 9th-18th July

Key Assessment Dates
Attendance all year round is extremely important for your child's well being and progress however there
are some key dates within the year that their attendance is imperative for national assessment, these
dates are as follows:

● Key Stage One Phonics Screening Check - w/c 10th June 2024
● Key Stage One SATs - throughout May 2024
● Year 4 Multiplication Check - within the two week period commencing 3rd June 2024
● Key Stage 2 SATs Week - Monday 13th until Thursday 16th May 2024

The Quinta Senior Leadership Team Who to contact

Member of
staff

Position What areas can they support
me with?

How to contact/where they can be
found

Mr W Sharpe Headteacher Escalation of concerns.
Any safeguarding concerns.

head@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk

Mrs L Gratton Assistant
Headteacher

Issues or concerns relating to
EYFS and KS1.

lgratton@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
Teaching in reception.

Ms S Stones Assistant
Headteacher

Issues or concerns relating to
KS2.
Any safeguarding concerns.

sstones@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
Teaching in Y6.

Mrs K Bernard Assistant
Headteacher

Issues pertaining to special
educational needs.
Any safeguarding concerns.

kbernard@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk

Mrs S Hoyle School
Business
Manager

Any issues pertaining to the
school office, preschool
booking.

sbm@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
In the school office.

mailto:head@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:lgratton@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:sstones@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:kbernard@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:sbm@thequinta.cheshire.sch.uk

